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LEGAL BRIEFS
Tax Credit for Employee Health Insurance

By Brian L. Anderson, DeWitt Ross Stevens S.C

The federal health-care reform laws passed in March 2010 affect 
almost all employers. Certain of the provisions are specifically 
designed to assist small business, such as many veterinary medicine 
practices. Many provisions do not apply immediately. For example, 
health-insurance “exchanges” that will be available to provide 
coverage to employees of small employers are not required to be 
in operation until 2014. One provision that applies immediately, 
and that may reward veterinary medicine practices that offer health 
insurance to employees, is the tax credit for employee health-
insurance expenses of small employers.

For an employer to be eligible for the tax credit, (1) the employer 
must have fewer than 25 full-time equivalent (FTE) employees, (2) 
the average employee wages must be less than $50,000 per FTE, 
and (3), for each employee enrolled in health-insurance coverage 
offered by the employer, the employer generally must pay 
a uniform percentage (not less than 50 percent) of 
the premium cost of the coverage. The credit phases 
out if the employer has between 11 and 25 FTEs or 
if the average FTE wages are between $25,000 
and $50,000.

For 2010 through 2013, the credit is equal 
to 35 percent of the amounts contributed by 
the employer toward the premium cost for the 
covered employees. For 2014 and 2015, the credit 
increases to 50 percent.

For determining the number of FTEs, the 
following are disregarded: (a) sole proprietors, (b) 
partners in a partnership or members of a limited 
liability company (LLC) treated as a partnership, 
(c) shareholders owning more than 2 percent 
of an S corporation or more than 5 percent of a 

C corporation, (e) family members of those owners and partners, 
and (f ) seasonal workers who work no more than 120 days during 
the taxable year. The number of FTEs is determined by dividing 
the total hours of service of all employees (disregarding individuals 
described in the previous sentence and disregarding any hours 
worked by an employee beyond 2,080) by 2,080 (rounding down 
to the next lowest whole number, if the result is not already a whole 
number). For example, in the case of a veterinary practice organized 
as an LLC with 2 doctors as members (disregarded), 5 employees 
who are each paid for 2,080 hours, 1 employee who is paid for 
2,300 hours, and 3 employees who are each paid for 1,040 hours, 
the number of FTEs would be 7 (15,600 total hours of service, 
divided by 2,080, rounded to the next lowest whole number).

The average annual wages paid by an employer for a taxable year 
is determined by dividing the total wages paid by the 

employer to non-disregarded employees by the 
number of FTEs (rounding down to the nearest 

$1,000, if not otherwise a multiple of $1,000). 
For example, if a veterinary practice pays 
$224,000 in wages to 10 FTEs, then the 
average annual wages is $22,000 ($224,000 
divided by 10, rounded down to the 
nearest $1,000).

A special rule applies for 2010: an 
employer that pays at least 50 percent 

of the premium for single (employee-only) 
coverage for each employee enrolled in coverage 

will be deemed to satisfy the uniform-percentage 
requirement, even if the employer does not pay the same 
percentage of premium for each employee.
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